
IMPORTANT LINKS 
How do I...
•	 Subscribe to receive news and updates via email? 
•	 Find information about driving conditions and alerts?
•	 Find news and updates on the department’s Facebook page?
•	 Find news and updates on the department’s Twitter account? 
•	 View videos and Public Service Announcements on the  

department’s YouTube account?
•	 Access the Northern Region Blog?

REGIONAL BOUNDARIES
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https://public.govdelivery.com/accounts/AKDOT/subscriber/new?
http://511.alaska.gov
https://www.facebook.com/AlaskaDOTPF
https://twitter.com/AlaskaDOTPF
https://www.youtube.com/user/AlaskaDOTPF
 
http://dot.alaska.gov/nreg/blog/

The department often receives questions about the public 
involvement process and how the department includes  
residents in project development. Below are four of the 
most common questions we receive and answers to them.

1. “How does ADOT&PF notify people about  
projects?” The department strives to involve 
residents and community officials in the  
development of projects that affect them. For each 
project, staff must take careful consideration to 
reach out to all stakeholders of a project, such as 
local government officials, communities, tribal 
entities, local users, media and transportation 
providers. Because there is no one way to reach all 
affected and interested parties, the department 
utilizes a variety of outlets to reach as many people 
as it can. We regularly post information about 
projects and public involvement opportunities:
• In ads in local newspapers, radio and TV;
• On our social media accounts, which include 

Facebook and Twitter;
• On our public involvement calendar;
• On the project pages on our website; 
• Through emails to our GovDelivery  

subscribers; and
• On the State of Alaska Online Public Notice site.

2. “I submitted a comment, but my suggestion did 
not show up in the final project. Why?” We 
depend on input from citizens to help make  
informed decisions, but we must also consider many 
factors when developing projects. We need to 
balance requests with sound engineering and data. 
Factors such as available funding, time constraints 
and right-of-way also can hamper the feasibility of 
incorporating a suggestion into the final project.  
 
That being said, part of our job is to inform the 
public of the context surrounding a project and 
provide realistic expectations about what the 
department can or cannot do. That leads to more 

constructive suggestions that we can more  
realistically incorporate into a project.

3. “What is the cutoff for submitting comments?” 
We always accept comments from the public. But to 
make it so staff has time to review and consider 
comments regarding a project, we have to assign a 
deadline for comments about a specific project 
during its various stages.

4. “How do I submit a comment?” There are a few 
ways to submit a comment to us, such as:
• Filling out a comment sheet or postcard from a 

public meeting;
• Contacting project staff in the way outlined on 

a project’s webpage. Project pages for Northern 
Region can be accessed at http://dot.alaska.gov/
nreg/projects/index.shtml and

• Leaving a comment on our Facebook page or 
tweeting at the ADOT&PF Twitter account.

• In addition to these outlets, anyone is free to 
contact our public information office from  
7 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. Monday through Friday at 
451-2240.
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Greetings,

In this issue, we are focusing on communication with 
our most important stakeholder: you. All transportation 
projects are built with the end user in mind. Long before 
construction begins, we solicit public input from  
interested and affected individuals.

Public involvement is the cornerstone of every transpor-
tation project, and, in fact, many projects are conceived 
by a member of the public who recognizes a need and 
brings it to the attention of legislators or local agencies, 
who in turn, fund or request the project. 

Throughout a project’s development, we continue to 
rely on public input, balanced with sound engineering, 

to guide decisions.

In this issue, we answer the most common questions 
about our public information process and feature our 
new online public meeting calendar. We also address 
two of the topics we are asked about frequently: salt use 
in the winter and traffic cameras. Finally, we share a new 
construction technique that is being tested in Northern 
Region with the hope of extending the life of bridges.

Again, this issue is all about you: where you can go for 
information and your most frequently asked questions. 
This newsletter is one more way we work to make  
information easier to access. If you have ideas for future 
topics you’d like me to cover, please let me know at 
dotnrdirector@alaska.gov or call (907) 451-2210.

DIRECTOR’S MESSAGE

Comments on the newsletter?  
Email dotnrdirector@alaska.gov

or call (907) 451-2210
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The department recently introduced a Public Involvement 
Calendar for Northern Region. It’s a place where residents, 
legislators and ADOT&PF employees can go to see  
upcoming public meetings.

The calendar, powered by Google, can be accessed via a 
link on the Northern Region homepage or by visiting 
http://dot.alaska.gov/nreg/calendar.shtml. 

Items listed on the calendar include public involvement  
activities for projects at various stages of development, as 
well as meetings open to the public where Northern Region 
is presenting information.

PUBLIC INVOLVEMENT CALENDAR LAUNCHED

The Public Involvement Calendar can be found on the 
Northern Region homepage under the contacts link. 

After more than 35 years,  
the Alaska Department of 
Transportation and Public 
Facilities (ADOT&PF) is 
changing its regional  
boundaries. 

The Southeast Region will  
see the biggest change as it 
expands to include the 
majority of the coastal 
communities along the gulf. 
The region will be renamed 
the “Southcoast Region.” 

The expanded region  
will include the Valdez 
Maintenance District, which 
was formerly part of Northern 
Region and includes the  
cities of Valdez and Cordova. 
It also will include several 
areas formerly in Central 
Region: the Aleutian Chain, 
the Alaska Peninsula  
including the Lake and 
Peninsula Borough, the 
Bristol Bay Borough and the 
Kodiak Island Borough. 

The three key factors leading 
to the regional boundary 
change are:
1.	 Population trends; 
2.	 The recent highway bill 

(MAP-21); and 
3.	 A desire to group the 

marine and coastal 
environment communities 
together.

Estimates by the Alaska 
Department of Labor and 
Workforce Development 
show that Anchorage and  
the Mat-Su area will see  
72 percent of Alaska’s  
population growth in the  
next 30 years. This contrasts 
with a nominal expected 
growth in Southeast Region 
during that time, as illustrated 
in the graph in the lower right 
corner. Shifting communities 
away from the Central Region 
will help balance the  
workload between regions.

Also impacting the regions is 
MAP-21, which focuses on 
the National Highway System 
(NHS), highway safety and 
urban areas with a population 
greater than 200,000. Because 
Southeast has fewer NHS 
miles than the other regions, 
the highway bill results in a 
decreased workload under 
current boundaries.

The commonalities shared by 
southern coastal communities, 
which include Alaska Marine 
Highway service, harbors, 
ports and coastal climates,  
also contributed to this 
decision. Grouping them will 
allow Southcoast Region to 
focus on those distinct 
challenges presented to 
coastal areas.

Southeast Region director  
Al Clough will become
director of the expanded 
region. He and his staff have 
been busy meeting with  
many of the communities 
within the new boundaries, 
and staff have been working 
to ensure a smooth transition 
between the regions and the 
communities.

Greetings,

In this issue, we talk about the department’s  
new regional boundaries. We are in the process of 
adjusting the regional boundaries for the first time in 
more than three decades.

Three things spurred this shift: trends in population 
growth, the priorities of the new highway bill and  
the opportunity to group the southern coastal commu-
nities in one region. Adjusting the regional lines will 
allow us to better balance the workload among regions.

While change can be uncomfortable, it gives us a 
chance to improve the use of our resources and  

to manage communities with similar challenges in one 
region.

Although we have begun the boundary shift, the full 
transition will be taking place gradually during the 
coming months. We aim to have everything  
essentially complete within six months.

Beyond regional boundaries, in this issue we also 
discuss a couple topics we often receive questions 
about: speed limits and salt brine. 

If you have ideas for future topics you’d like me to 
cover, please let me know at dotnrdirector@alaska.
gov or call (907) 451-2210. 

https://public.govdelivery.com/accounts/AKDOT/subscriber/new
http://511.alaska.gov
https://www.facebook.com/AlaskaDOTPF
https://twitter.com/AlaskaDOTPF
https://www.youtube.com/user/AlaskaDOTPF


Residents and public officials often ask us how we 
determine speed limits on state roadways. Here’s a 
rundown of how those numbers are determined. 

What are Alaska’s speed limits?
Speed limits are set to inform drivers of the 
maximum speed considered safe and reasonable 
under good conditions. They are also intended to 
lessen the difference in speeds between vehicles, 
thereby reducing the potential for conflicts.  

Regulation 13 AAC 02.275 sets the following 
maximum lawful speeds on Alaska roads. 

•	 15 miles per hour in an alley;
•	 20 miles per hour in a business district;
•	 25 miles per hour in a residential district; and
•	 55 miles per hour on any other roadway. 

The regulation also states no one may drive at a 
speed greater than is reasonable and prudent  
considering traffic, roadway and weather conditions.

How are different speed limits determined?
The speed limits above are in effect except where 
speed limit orders establishing different limits have 
been completed and those limits have been posted. 
The Alaska Department of Transportation and Public 
Facilities (ADOT&PF) has an established policy and 
procedure for determining if a different speed limit is 
appropriate. A brief summary of the process is 
provided below. 

Department Policy and Procedure 05.05.020,  
Establishment of Speed Limits and Zones  

(http://1.usa.gov/1twBx1m), contains additional 
requirements not presented here, such as minimum 
length of speed zones, how and where to post speed 
limits and how to implement temporary speed zones 
for construction areas. 

1.	 Department staff collects speed measurements of 
free-flowing traffic on the roadway. Only the first 
vehicle traveling in a group is counted as it is 
setting the speed of the vehicles following it.  

	
2.	 The speed data is analyzed to determine the 

5-mph increment closest to the speed at which 
85 percent of the drivers during the study period 
were driving at or below. The 10 mph speed 
range that includes the largest number of  
vehicles, known as the pace, is also determined.

	
3.	 The speed limit is generally set at the 85 percent 

speed. If the 85 percent speed exceeds the 
maximum allowable speed established in the 
Policy and Procedure for the road type and 
location (varies from 55 mph to 75 mph), the 
maximum allowable speed is posted.

	
4.	 Where police enforce speed limits frequently, the 

speed limit may be set at the median (middle) of 
the pace range in residential areas or business 
districts or where crash experience indicates a 
need for a reduced limit.

	
5.	 If a change to the existing speed limit is  

recommended by ADOT&PF, the department will 
coordinate with law enforcement and consult with 

local municipalities. Community councils and 
other community organizations may request in 
writing to participate in the process. If the  
department and local municipality, community 
council or community organization do not agree 
on changes to the existing speed limit, the  
department shall provide for a public hearing.

What is Alaska’s highest speed limit posted? 
Currently, the highest posted speed limit in Alaska is 
65 mph. This is allowable under the Policy and 
Procedure on routes designated as part of the  
National Highway System if they are outside urban 
districts or on controlled access highways inside 
urban districts. Changes to the Policy and Procedure 
in September 2013 allow controlled access facilities 
with no at-grade intersections and median or barrier 
separating opposing traffic lanes to be posted as high 
as 75 mph.

Regulation 13 AAC 02.280 allows the department  
to establish different speed limits where regulatory 
maximums do not fit specific road or traffic conditions.

This fall, we received questions and concerns about our 
use of salt brine on Interior roads. Here’s a short Q&A 
on the anti-icing solution:

What is salt brine? 
Salt brine is an anti-icing agent that helps stop  
snow and ice from sticking to roadways. The mixture 
is 23 percent sodium chloride, and the rest is water. 
Sodium chloride is considered by many transportation 
experts to be the safest and most cost-effective  
anti-icing product available. 

When does the department use salt brine? 
Salt brine is used in two ways:

•	 Anti-icing: If applied just before a winter 
storm, the enhanced salt brine will begin 
working as soon as the first snowflake falls and 
will delay the accumulation of snow and ice on 
pavement. It is important to note that 20F is the 
limiting temperature for almost all chemicals 
used for anti-icing on our nation’s highways. 
Anti-icing is not as effective with a pavement 
temperature below 20F.

•	 Pre-wetting: The department also sprays  
salt brine onto sand as the sand is applied  
to roadways. This allows the sand to penetrate 
ice on the road surface, allowing more sand  
to stick to the roadway.

Why does ADOT&PF focus on anti-icing?
•	 Anti-icing is a proactive approach to winter 

road maintenance.
•	 It reduces the amount of time required 

to restore the roads to a clear, dry condition.
•	 Snow and ice control cost savings result in 

benefits to the department and public.
•	 Improved winter roadway maintenance creates 

safer driving conditions for motorists.
•	 Anti-icing allows us to use less sand, which 

helps reduce the impact on roadside vegetation, 
aquifers and watercourses, and improve air 
quality as a result of reduced abrasive usage.

•	 Lower crash rates.

Are animals attracted to salt brine? 
The department is not aware of any data showing that 
salt brine attracts wildlife. Maintenance engineers 
from other northern states with large animal  
populations agree there is nothing to indicate that  
salt brine attracts wildlife.

What about sand? 
The department still uses sand, but only in the  

right conditions and only on hills, curves and 
intersections.

Is the brine corrosive? 
ADOT&PF uses an enhanced salt brine 
that contains an organic anti-corrosive 
additive to lessen the impact of the salt 
on vehicles. This makes the solution 

one-third as corrosive as salt.

SPEED LIMITS

SALT BRINESPEED FEEDBACK

In October, the department installed two 
speed feedback signs on Badger Road in 
the North Pole area. Installation of the 
signs came after concerns this summer 
about safety on Badger Road. 

The signs were a quick response to address 
these concerns. The department’s  
long-term plans for the roadway include 
supporting the Badger Road Corridor 
Study being undertaken by the  
Fairbanks Metropolitan Area  
Transportation System.

These signs detect how fast a vehicle is 
traveling and display the vehicle’s speed.  

These signs serve as another reminder  
for drivers to travel safely. We also ask 
drivers to consider road and weather 
conditions when traveling, as these speed 
limits are typically based on ideal  
conditions, which are rare during winter.

http://1.usa.gov/1twBx1m
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